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	Congressional Hearing Will Examine Federal Role In Transit Safety

Tomorrow, the House Transportation and Infrastructure Committee, Subcommittee on Highways and Transit, will hold a hearing entitled, “Public Transit Safety: Examining The Federal Role.”  The hearing will include testimony from Secretary of Transportation Ray LaHood, who among others, will testify on the U.S. Department of Transportation’s role in ensuring the safety of public transit systems. Last month, the Obama Administration released a proposal to establish and enforce minimum rail transit safety standards. These standards would be enforced through the Federal Transit Administration for rail transit systems not already regulated by the Federal Railroad Administration.  Metro staff and our federal advocates will be monitoring the hearing to learn what legislative action, if any, Congress is considering related to federal regulation of public transit safety systems. For your review, please find attached a memorandum on the hearing prepared by committee staff for members of the House Transportation and Infrastructure Committee.
http://transportation.house.gov/Media/file/Highways/20091208/SSM_HT.pdf
CEO Board Boxes

Federal Rail Safety Oversight Program

The Obama Administration recently released a proposal to establish and enforce minimum rail transit safety standards. These standards would be enforced through the Federal Transit Administration for rail transit systems not already regulated by the Federal Railroad Administration.

The Administration's effort to implement minimum rail safety standards is in response to concerns about the rail transit industry's safety record over the past five years. The Administration is launching this initiative to strengthen its safety oversight role and to create a consistent level of safety for transit passengers among all transit systems in all States. This lack of consistency is largely due to statutory prohibitions (that have been in effect for over four decades) against the imposition of rail transit safety standards. The recent tragic rail accidents in Washington, DC and Los Angeles have refocused attention on this matter at the U.S. Department of Transportation.
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